The Gretton Village Hall

A Registered Charity No. 304199

Stonycroft

12 Station Road
Gretton

Northants NN17 3BU

Tel: 01536 771807
Email: ailsadempster@aol.com

17 September 2009
To: whom it may concern
Re: AP Lewis & Sons Ltd

| confirm that A P Lewis & Sons Ltd. Have completed a toilet extension and refurbishment work at
Gretton Village Hall.

The job has been completed to our satisfaction and the effects make you feel you are entering a
new building, although it is not.

The Hall had to be closed for 3 weeks for the insertion of suspended ceilings but this was planned

from the beginning and was done once the school summer term finished when Hall bookings are
at their minimum.

The service given was good and unexpected problems such as the level of windows in the old Hall
being far from even because of earlier extensions was dealt with efficiently. The quality of work
was good all round with good suggestions coming from the company like one for oiling wood
veneer panelling instead of varnishing it being very welcome.

The final result has exceeded our expectations and the residents of the village seem very pleased
with it.

The work area was kept tidy during the project and the final clearing up was good. It was made
easier to use the Hall during most of the time since early April by building the toilets first and then
using them while the former toilet areas were refurbished for new roles.

We are a charity and not registered for VAT and the company took trouble with the accounting to
make it easy to claim grants from the three different bodies who helped finance the project.

We would certainly use A P Lewis again should we have another project.

e Dupet

Ailsa Dempster, Chairperson



